
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It was a pleasure to welcome so many of you to our annual 'Meet the Tutor' evening on 

Thursday. We were delighted to see such strong attendance, with many of you taking 

the opportunity to come into College and meet your child’s Tutor. This level of engage-

ment highlights the value our community places on partnership between home and Col-

lege, and staff have commented on how beneficial it was to speak with you about your 

child’s progress and wellbeing. 

We are proud of the strength of our pastoral care at Clyst Vale. Building positive relationships and        

maintaining good communication between families, Tutors, and Heads of Year is central to our ethos. If you 

have a pastoral concern, please contact your child’s Tutor or Head of Year; for subject-specific queries, the 

Head of Department is the best point of contact. All relevant contact information can be found on our     

College website, making it easy for you to reach the right person quickly and efficiently. 

A focus for the Senior Leadership Team this half term has been to observe students in lessons and see the 

quality of teaching and learning across all subjects at the College. These visits have allowed us to witness 

first-hand the high standards in our classrooms. We have been consistently impressed by our students’ 

positive attitudes to learning, their engagement in lessons, and their willingness to contribute and support 

one another. Staff have worked hard to create stimulating and supportive environments, and it is          

wonderful to see students thriving as a result. These lesson visits have reinforced what a special communi-

ty we have at Clyst Vale. 

In addition to this, on Tuesday I had the pleasure of awarding certificates to several of our very talented 

students whose poems have been published. This is a fantastic achievement that reflects both their        

creativity and the encouragement and opportunities provided by our staff. We are extremely proud of 

these students and hope their success inspires others to pursue their passions. 

As the weather turns colder and wetter, please ensure your child is dressed in the correct uniform,           

including a suitable coat. Please remember that hoodies are not permitted as outerwear and will need to 

be    removed in line with our uniform policy. 

Finally, a polite reminder: when dropping off and picking up your child, please be considerate of our     

neighbours and avoid parking in private roads. Your cooperation in avoiding the main car park and coach 

park between 3:15 and 3:45 p.m., until students are safely off-site, is greatly appreciated. Together, we can 

ensure that our College remains a positive part of the wider community. 

Thank you once again for your continued support. Have a lovely weekend. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Several of our talented students from years 

8, 9 and 10 recently took part in the Young 

Writers’ Poetry Competition, exploring the 

theme of empowerment. Their thoughtful 

and powerful poems impressed the judges 

and have now been published in a special 

anthology, which we will make available in 

our school library. We are incredibly proud 

of our students for using poetry as a 

platform to share their voices, creativity, 

and personal expression.  

 

Mrs Beer.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Year 9 Clyst Vale netball team took part in their first fixture of the season on Tuesday evening, cap-

tained superbly by Connie Scott. The girls worked hard throughout the day and represented Clyst Vale bril-

liantly. 

 

We began strongly with a 9–6 victory over Isca, with Connie named Player of the Match for her excellent 

performance. Our second fixture was a hard-fought 7–7 draw, where Daisy impressed in Wing Defence 

and earned Player of the Match. 

 

In the third game, the team narrowly lost 5–4, but Daisy stood out again being named Player of the Match 

by St Peters. The girls bounced back in their fourth game, securing a 7–4 win against West Exe, with Con-

nie once more recognised as Player of the Match. 

 

The final match against Exmouth was closely contested but ended in a 5–3 defeat. Emily C-C was deserv-

edly awarded Player of the Match for her accurate shooting as Goal Attack. 

 

A special thanks goes to Lila and Emily G from Year 8, who stepped up to strengthen the team and played 

superbly. Connie controlled the play from Centre and ran the game effectively, showing excellent leader-

ship throughout. 

 

Overall, the team finished a fantastic 3rd place in the tournament – a brilliant result for their opening fix-

ture of the year. Well done to everyone involved! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Work Experience Awards 2025 

 

Our current year 11s did had an amazingly successful end of year 10 where they completed their 

work experience placements. As always the placements were varied and students were welcomed in 

to the world of work but an array of local businesses.  We would like to thank all the parents and 

guardians involved in organising placements.  It would not have been such a success without all the 

employers who provided placements which is really appreciated as this requires extra work and 

commitment from their staff.  

 

The success stories from the week have been lovely to hear and a number of students have now 

made important careers decisions based on this opportunity.  The students were awarded certifi-

cates in assembly this week. A small group of students received an 'Excellence Award' for going 

above and beyond.  This may have been for putting themselves well outside of their comfort zone, 

commitment shown to the placement or completing extra work or review after the placement.  

 

Sally Trump and Nicola Bennett - careers team.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Awards for the eat2beat team! 

 

It was all smiles in Post 16 this week as the eat2beat team (consisting of Eliz, Ella, Millie, Nina, Lucy and 

Heidi) were awarded 3rd place in the Imperial College ‘Science in Medicine’ national competition. 

 

 They were presented with their certificates in the Y13 Assembly, where we were delighted to welcome 

the teacher who made it all happen - Mrs Shillingford. She emphasised the group’s huge achievement in 

a vastly competitive field, and reiterated how very proud we are of all of them.  The certificates were 

signed off by Professor Dorian Haskard, who is the British Heart Foundation’s Sir John McMichael Profes-

sor of Cardiovascular Medicine at Imperial College. 

 

Not only does the school come away with a £500 prize (to be invested within the science department) 

but each of the students will be able to take advantage of some academic mentoring with university staff 

involved in the competition, which is a brilliant opportunity! 

 

 Congratulations once again to the team. 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7GABR  Frank Rorke  

 7GDH  Luna Stanley 

7RAT  Emily Saunders  

7RJK  Eleanor Butler  

YMRO  Reuben Palmer  

7YADA Noah Bowen-Scott  

7YRKE Myla- May Gibson  

8GAWO  Eddie chamberlain  

8GLBA  Hattie Arthur  

8RKJO  Zachary Boddington  

8RCMO  

8YDST  Flo Moore  

8YIM  Jimbo Briggs  

9GRTU  

9GTBE  Phoebe Harris  

9RER   

9RACU  Kasey Saunder  

9YCBO No permission given  

9YCFL No permission given  

10GMNA  Joe Stevens  

10GJIH  No permission given   

10RDFE 

10RGWW  Lily Kurtz  

10YGGA  Katie Dismore  

10YBHA  

11GCMC  Abiodun Alakija  

11GSSF  George Guerin  

11RBAT  Toby Offord-Bennett  

11RNS  Aidan Lea  

11YMBR  

11YCHW Owen Major  

Y13 Emelia Sleep  

 

Each week our tutors are encouraged to recognise and        

reward one member of their tutor group for something     

outstanding. This could be an academic achievement, a 

demonstration of resilience or an act of kindness.  

If you see a familiar name above then be sure to ask them 

what amazing thing they’ve done. 

Reception: 01392 461407 Email: admin@clystvale.org 

Sara Jacobs 

Lisa Martin 

Paul Sutton 

Ann Hopkins 

Allen Bailey 

Louise Telford 

Claire Haynes 

Lisa Jones 

Principal 

Deputy Principal (Curriculum) 

Deputy Principal (Pastoral) & 

DSL 

College Manager 

Assistant Principal 

SENDCo & Assistant Principal 

Head of Post 16 

Early Help  & DDSL 

Jacobss@clystvale.org 

martinl@clystvale.org 

suttonp@clystvale.org 

hopkinsa@clystvale.org 

baileya@clystvale.org 

telfordl@clystvale.org 

haynesc@clystvale.org 

jonesl1@clystvale.org 



Important Online Safety Notice for Parents and Carers 

We would like to make our school community aware of a concerning issue that has recently come 
to our attention. 

A large group chat has been identified on social media platform WhatsApp, involving young people 
from multiple school settings in Devon. We have been advised that some of the content being 
shared within these groups includes explicit imagery and harmful content. 

We are urging all parents and carers to please speak with their children about the importance 
of online safety and the responsible use of social media. Please encourage children to be open 
and share with you there Social Media usage in particular ensuring your awareness of group mes-
saging. These conversations are vital in helping young people understand the risks and conse-
quences of sharing or viewing inappropriate content online. 

Please be assured that the police are aware of these groups and are currently conducting enquir-
ies. 

For guidance and support on how to talk to your child about online safety, please visit the follow-
ing trusted resources: 

•   ThinkUKnow – Online Safety Advice 
•    NSPCC – Keeping Children Safe Online 







Reporting an Absence 

If your child is absent due to illness or a medical appointment, please report their absence, along with the reason, via the My Child at 

School desktop browser. Alternatively, you can complete the Absence Notification Form using the link below or email : 

studentabsence@clystvale.org. 

 

Absence Notification Form 

If your child is in Year 12 or 13, please report their absence to voyseys@clystvale.org.  

Absences must be reported daily for the duration of your child's absence. 

If you know in advance that your child will be away from school, please inform us at your earliest convenience.   

Additionally, kindly notify us of any lateness or scheduled appointments.  

The school actively follows up on unexplained absences.  If your child is absent for an unauthorised event, the details may be referred 

to the Educational Welfare Service which could result in a fixed penalty notice.  Please be aware that the College may request  

supporting documentation for any absence. 

Typically, work is not provided for students during their absence, as our priority is to ensure they recover fully and return to school as 

soon as possible. 

Lateness 

Attendance is formally recorded twice daily: in the morning at 8:50am and in the afternoon at 2:10pm. It is essential that students are 

prepared to begin their tutor period promptly at 8:50am and are punctual for each subsequent lesson. 

As required by law, registers must be taken in a timely manner, and there are consequences for lateness. Students who arrive after 

registration closes will be marked as late, and those arriving after 9:25am will receive an unauthorised mark. 

If a student is absent without prior notification, we will inform parents/carers as soon as possible if your child has not arrived at school 

in the morning. To ensure prompt communication, parents/carers are strongly encouraged to keep their contact details up-to-date via 

the Bromcom App. 

Attendance is recorded during every lesson to monitor internal truancy and comply with safeguarding regulations. Students are  

required to sign in upon late arrival or sign out if leaving during school hours. Parents/carers must notify the school and provide a valid 

reason for their child's departure. 

No student may leave College without authorisation from staff under any circumstances. 

Students feeling unwell must report to reception and are not permitted to contact parents directly through phone calls, texts, or  

messaging apps to request collection. 

Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their attendance, as research highlights a strong correlation between regular attendance and  

examination success. 

Many medical appointments can often be scheduled in a way that allows students to attend school both before and after their  

appointments. By doing so, they can minimise missed learning opportunities while maintaining high attendance levels.  

We kindly ask parents/carers to ensure that their child attends morning registration, even if a medical appointment is scheduled later 

in the morning. Similarly, where possible, afternoon appointments should be arranged after Period 4, during lunchtime. We also  

encourage students to return to school following lunchtime appointments, if feasible. 

Thank you for your continued support in helping your child achieve maximum attendance and academic success. 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=VViTC4GfxUOlAYHbzz3WeWT5ibQL9NlGpdvvzJYzLkhUQ1Q4VktXUU5MUzM3NFk5QllWUjZVSFM0MS4u


 

What financial support 

can parents get? 

Juggling home and school life is 

tough for every parent, but there 

are some financial support op-

tions available. Find out what you 

could be entitled to by following 

this link  

 

Supporting learning at home | 

Parentkind 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pencil cases are available from 
the Library at a cost of £4.50 per 
pencil case. The clear pencil     
cases include one pencil, a blue 
pen, a red pen, one highlighter, a    
ruler, a compass, a protractor, a 
rubber and a   sharpener. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clyst Vale Library is open to the 

public 3.30 to 5.30pm Monday 

and Wednesday and 4.00 to 

6.00pm Thursday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BROMCOM 

BROMCOM             

     

Please do not address emails, or any replies to Bromcom 

messages, to bromcom@clystvale.org.  

It is an unmonitored mailbox and will not go to anyone. 

Parents/carers need to reply to Bromcom messages via the 
app, online, or via email, as this will then be directed to the 
staff member who sent the message to you. Or, please 

contact the teacher or admin@clystvale.org. There is also a 

contact form and other details below: 

https://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/ 

 Thursday 4th September to  Friday 19th December 2025 (half term w/c  Monday 27th October) 

https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228
mailto:bromcom@clystvale.org
mailto:admin@clystvale.org
https://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/




 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  
  

 

We’ve got an exciting and easy way for you to support Clyst Vale and it won’t cost you a single penny 

extra!  

 

Here’s how it works: Every time you shop online whether it’s for groceries, gifts, clothes, or even booking 

a holiday 8,000 retailers like Tesco, M&S, John Lewis, eBay, Argos, ASOS, Booking.com and many more 

will donate to us for FREE through easyfundraising!  

Yep, you heard that right raise money just by shopping like usual!  

For a limited 2-week period, if 10 of us join, we’ll get a £15 bonus! Plus, when more than 10 sign up, we'll 

unlock more bonus funding! (Sign ups before 17 October) 

It’s quick, it’s easy, and it’s FREE 

just sign up here: 

https://

www.easyfundraising.org.uk/

support-a-good-cause/step-1/?

char=399483&invite=4becrc&refe

rral-

cam-

paign=c2s&utm_source=easyfund

raising-

app&utm_medium=referral&utm

_content=share-tray 

 

Thanks for your continued sup-

port!   

 

Clyst Vale PTFA 












